SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SUMMARY MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

ALUMNI ROOM, BROOKHAVEN GYMNASIUM, AMMERMAN CAMPUS 

SELDEN, NEW YORK

FEBRUARY 8, 2007
The meeting was held on Thursday, February 8, 2007 at 8:30 a.m. in the Alumni Room of the Brookhaven Gymnasium, Ammerman Campus, Selden, New York.

Present:

William D.  Moore


Trustee/Chair

Walter Hazlitt



Trustee/Vice Chair 
Belinda Alvarez-Groneman

Trustee 
Ernesto Mattace, Jr.


Trustee


Frank C. Trotta


Trustee 
Avette D. Ware


Student Trustee



Dr. Shirley Robinson Pippins

President, SCCC



Mary Lou Araneo


V.P. for Institutional Advancement



George Gatta



V.P. for Workforce & Econ. Dev.



James Canniff



V.P. for Academic Affairs



Charles Stein



V.P. for Financial Affairs



Joanne Braxton


Associate V.P. for Campus Affairs


Ilene Kreitzer



Executive Director of Legal Affairs


Absent:
George Kane



Trustee/Secretary

John Kominicki


Trustee

Dennis McCarthy


Trustee

David Ochoa



Trustee

Guests:

Todd Stebbins
Representative, County Executive’s Office
Tom Cunningham
Representative, County Budget Review Office
Fran Siems
Legislative Aide, Presiding Officer Lindsey’s Office

Judith Koodin
Project Administrator/Middle States

Dr. Candace Foley
Co-Chair/Middle States

John Pryputniewicz
Co-Chair/Middle States

* * * * * * * * * *

The minutes of the January 18, 2007 Board of Directors meeting were approved.  
* * * * * * * * * * 

James Canniff, Vice President for Academic and Student Affairs, gave the Association finance report.  He referred to the audit report, which recommends that the Association review the child care center finances on a monthly basis.  Vice Presidet Canniff advised the Board that the amount of fees collected is calculated before any student refunds.  If a student leaves sometime during the first week of the refund period, then they get a refund based on a pro rata basis; this is not reflected in the report.  This amount typically amounts to about $20,000.  
* * * * * * * * * * 






Respectfully submitted,







George Kane, Secretary







Board of Directors

